Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Please give answers only for cases which were commenced or ongoing during 1 January 2019 – 31 December 2019 where the local authority were a party to the Court of Protection proceedings.
It may not be possible to answer all of these questions within the resource limit, in which case, they are asked in order of priority and please answer them in that order. 
1) How many Court of Protection cases was your local authority a party to in 2019?
38.

2) For each case, please indicate what area of mental capacity law the case fell under from the following list (some cases may involve more than one area):

a) Health;

b) Welfare;

c) Property;

d) Financial affairs;

e) Deprivation of liberty;

f) Other (please say).
For each Court of Protection case your local authority was involved in during 2019, please provide the following information:

3) The length of time taken to complete the case from start to finish to the nearest month (or the date it started if it was still ongoing on 31 December 2019);

4) An estimate of the total monetary cost of the case to the local authority (to date);

5) An estimate of the costs of the following to the local authority (to date):

i) Costs of lawyers;

ii) Costs of social and medical care professionals;

iii) Costs of expert reports;

iv) Court costs;

v) Any other significant costs.

6) An estimate of the total cost in working hours for those involved in the case employed by the local authority (e.g. 2 local authority social workers spent 12 hours preparing for the case and 5 hours in court, total = 17 hours).

7) Any costs savings to the local authority as a result of Court of Protection proceedings?
In response to the above questions:

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This information is not recorded in a reportable format.  To collate the data requested, each casefile would need to be located and scrutinised by staff in legal services and each social care team involved.  Allowing just one hour for each case file exceeds the prescribed limit of eighteen hours, but reasonably, staff would require in excess of an hour for each record in order to calculate the costs and the time spent on each case.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

